MINUTES OF MEETING – BOARD OF DIRECTORS
COUNTY LINE SPECIAL UTILITY DISTRICT
DATE: JUNE 15, 2020
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Chris Betz

*   via conference call
Toni Brewer

*   via conference call
Bob Diaz

*   via conference call

Ken Dodson

*   via conference call
Rene Harbison

*   via conference call

Joe Howe

*   via conference call
William Ilse

*   via conference call
The meeting was held at County Line Special Utility District office, 8870 Camino Real, Uhland, TX via conference call. 
In accordance with the Office of the Governor’s March 16, 2020 proclamation suspending certain Texas Open Meetings Act laws in response to the current COVID-19 pandemic and statewide disaster declaration, this public meeting of County Line Special Utility District was accessible by telephone conference call.  The public was able to dial into the teleconference by calling 832-917-1510 and entering code 588606.

Guest via conference call: 


David Klein, Attorney with Lloyd Gosselink Law Firm

Kirk Mask, CPA of Williams Crow Mask



Celeste Galindo, CPA of Williams Crow Mask


Steven Greenberg of Plum Creek Utility


Bill Frye of Plum Creek Utility


Humberto Ramos of Canyon Regional Water Authority


Allison Nieto of Southwest Engineers


Jeff Kallus of Southwest Engineers

1. Called to order at 6:33 PM.

2. No public comments.
3. Daniel Heideman reported CLSUD’s policy regarding new development requires a 6” water line. Mr. Heideman reported a landowner sold an 80 acre tract of land in 10 acre tracts. The landowner did not plat the subdivided property nor provide for infrastructure. Mayra Esquivel is requesting a variance to the 6” development policy. Jeff Kallus reported an alternate plan. Mr. Kallus reported the shortest distance from the property to a 6” water line is to tie into the line across Highway 21. The homeowners would pay the cost to bore under Highway 21, install the 6” line and install a fire hydrant at the crossing. Mr. Heideman requested, upon the homeowners agreeing to pay the cost of a 6” line, CLSUD pay the cost to upgrade the line to an 8” line.  Toni Brewer made a motion to accept Mr. Kallus’ proposal, Mr. Heideman upgrade proposal if the homeowners agree to pay the cost of a 6” line. Rene Harbison second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote. 
4. Bill Frye of PCU reported the wastewater plant is having more connections from the Gristmill Highlands Subdivision and plant is functioning.  
5. Kirk Mask of WCM reported the highlights of the 2019 Audit. The Board requested a few small changes. Joe Howe made a motion to accept the 2019 Audit with the requested changes. Bob Diaz second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote. 
6. David Klein of Lloyd Gosselink Law Firm reported that a developer named CTX Capital Partners in considering purchasing land on Misty Lane / South of Highway 21. The developers are considering installing 600 manufactured homes. 

7. Officers of the Board of Directors were appointed.  Toni Brewer made a motion to reappoint Chris Betz as President, appoint Rene Harbison as Vice-President, reappoint Toni Brewer as Secretary and reappoint Daniel Heideman as Water Conservation Plan Coordinator. Ken Dodson second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote. 
8. William Ilse made a motion to approve the Resolution to reappoint Chris Betz as the Chief Investment Officer.  Toni Brewer second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote. 
9. Toni Brewer made a motion that all Board Officers – Chris Betz, Rene Harbison, Toni Brewer and General Manager Daniel Heideman be assigned as signers on the First Lockhart National Bank Operating Checking account. Susan Browning will continue to have the same online access to process monthly payroll and customers payments via auto bank draft. Ken Dodson second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote.
10. Daniel Heideman reported Harmony Hills has requested a payment of $30K for the easement CLSUD requested. Fair market value is $14K. The Board instructed Mr. Heideman to make the counter offer. If Harmony Hills is agreeable, then the Board will look at the offer.  This item is tabled until the July 20, 2020 Board meeting.  

11. The wastewater status report prepared by Allison Nieto of SWE was reviewed. 

12. The water status report prepared by Jeff Kallus of SWE was reviewed. 
13. Chris Betz reported the PCU wastewater fee as a pass through surcharge is still in progress. This item is tabled for a future meeting. 

14. Daniel Heideman reported a City of Uhland Councilman has questions / concerns regarding wastewater services. A meeting has been planned with the Councilman, the outcome of the meeting will be discussed at the July 20,2020 Board meeting. 

15. Daniel Heideman reported the cost to install a larger pump is going to be higher than originally anticipated. The electrical components are outdated and require updating for safety and reliability. Mr. Heideman will continue to talk with the City of Kyle regarding the interconnect.  Mr. Heideman will bring big proposals for the electrical components at the July 20, 2020 Board meeting. 

16. Chris Betz reported spoke with other companied that have entered into lease agreements with VTX1,LLC.  Mr. Betz received positive feedback. The Board agreed Chris Betz should continue talks with VTX1, LLC regarding the contract details. This item will be on the July 20, 2020 agenda.
17. Chris Betz reported on ARWA’s current operations. 
18. Daniel Heideman reported on the CRWA Board of Trustees meeting.  
19. Joe Howe made a motion to accept the May 18, 2020 Regular Board meeting minutes. Toni Brewer second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote. 
20. Daniel Heideman reported we need to purchase another work truck. Truck prices are in the range of $20 - $30K for used and $40K - $50K for new.  CLSUD needs a ¾ ton, single cab, 4 wheel drive capable of pulling the trailer/equipment. Mr. Heideman requested a price range from the Board.  William Ilse made a motion to purchase a new truck spending up to $46K.  Toni Brewer second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote.
21. The manager’s report was reviewed.  
22. The financials were reviewed. 
23. The calendar of events was reviewed.  
24. The cyber security training is tabled and will be on the July 20, 2020 agenda. 

25. The meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM. 

______________________________



_____________________________


Chris Betz







Toni Brewer


President of the Board






Secretary of the Board



Acronyms:
ARWA – Alliance Regional Water Authority - formerly HCPUA – Hays Caldwell Public Utility Authority
CCN – Certificate of Convince and Necessity

CLSUD – County Line Special Utility District

CRWA – Canyon Regional Water Authority

GBRA – Guadalupe Blanco River Authority

PCU – Plum Creek Utility

SWE – Southwest Engineers

TCDBGP – Texas Community Development Block Grant Program
TCEQ – Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

TML – Texas Municipal League

TRWA – Texas Rural Water Association

TWA – Texas Water Alliance

TWDB – Texas Water Development Board
WCM – Williams Crow Mask, audit firm
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